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Official Statement 
 
 

Today, January 30, 2025, Smyrna High School experienced two separate but 
challenging situations. The administration quickly handled student safety 
concerns midday. We are aware of rumors in the community suggesting 

weapons were involved. This was not the case. The safety concerns did require 
holding students in classrooms for a short period of time to keep the hallways 

clear.  Shortly after,  an unrelated medical emergency occurred in the 
gymnasium. Our school medical personnel reacted swiftly ensuring the safety 

of all involved.  

We want to sincerely thank the Smyrna Police Department, Ambulance 64, 
Smyrna Fire Department, and the Delaware State Troopers Medevac team for 

their quick and excellent service to our school community. 

The Smyrna School District does not discriminate in employment, educational programs, services or activities based on race, 
color, marital status, creed, religion, national origin, gender, age, genetic information, sexual orientation, gender identity, 

disability or any other protected category or status in accordance with state and federal laws. Inquiries should be directed to the 
District Superintendent. 

 


